
 

Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 

 

 

We hereby report that one Kagawa University student tested positive for COVID-19 on 

November 26. 

 

1. Individual(s) Tested Positive 

Student (Age: 20s) 

 

2. Infection Route 

On Wednesday, November 25, an employee where the student works part-time tested 

positive for COVID-19 (the 135th confirmed case in Kagawa Prefecture). The 

Takamatsu City Health Center identified nine Kagawa University students working at 

the same part-time job to have been in close contact and at high risk of infection. Upon 

taking a PCR test, results showed that one student was positive. 

 

3. Measures Taken by Kagawa University 

In order to ensure the safety at Kagawa University, undergraduate students and 

graduate students will not be permitted to enter the campus of the faculty to which the 

student tested positive belongs from Friday, November 27 to Sunday, November 29, 

and all classes will be conducted online for the time being. 

 

 

In response to this case, all Kagawa University students, staff and faculty are strongly 

asked to further take careful measures to prevent the risk of spreading infection (wearing a 

mask, washing your hands, maintaining social distance, etc.) and make sure the people 

around you do the same. 

At Kagawa University, we will continue to be in contact with the organizations concerned, 

and make every effort to prevent the risk of infection. 

 

With regards to this case, we ask for your understanding and consideration for protecting 

the privacy of the student. 

 

November 27, 2020 

Kagawa University 


